


Holy Trinity Lutheran Church Council 
Council Meeting Minutes 

February 16, 2021 
 

Attendance: Via Zoom, Council: Jonathan Brown, Jason Duba, Michele Faubel, Pastor Josh Martyn, Alex 
Beck, Amanda Matson, Pastor Derek Rosenstiel, Ed Borchert, Adam Eikamp, Terry Hoefflin, Tami Ernster, and 
Gretchen Kueter. Absent: Lilly Hoefflin, Kate Stierman 
 
President Adam Eikamp called the meeting to order at 6:31 PM.  Pastor Josh gave the devotions from a 
Lenten devotion called “Alert Living” from Luke 21:36.   
 
President Adam reviewed the agenda and noted some changes. Gretchen Kueter moved to approve the 
agenda with the changes presented. Jonathan Brown seconded the motion. The motion carried.  
 
The council made introductions since this was the first meeting for the newly elected members.  
 
Gretchen Kueter moved to approve the minutes that were presented from the January 19, 2021 Council 
Meeting Minutes, January 20, 2021 Special Council Minutes, January 21, 2021 Special Council Minutes, 
February 2, 2021 Executive Council Minutes. Jonathan Brown seconded the motion. The motion carried.   
 
Pastor’s Report: Pastor Josh referenced his report, he welcomed back the returning council members and 
welcomed the new members. He talked over what the council retreat would look like. He also wants to go over 
what the roles for the council are, and to educate the congregation on what the council is responsible for. He 
will be on vacation from February 24th – March 2nd.  
 
Action Item: Pastor Josh moved the following motion:  

In order to permit Rev. Joshua Martyn to benefit from the provisions of Section 107 and 108 of 
the Internal Revenue Code of 1954, the council specifies that the total compensation paid to him during 
the fiscal year ended 2021 includes a housing allowance. Rev. Joshua Martyn estimates that he will 
spend $40,000 during the year for housing expenses. Since such approval by the council would pennit 
him to deduct that amount from his taxable income and has no further effect upon our congregation or 
budget, it was RESOLVED, That the total compensation of $72,822 paid to Rev. Joshua Martyn includes 
a housing allowance of $40,000. 

Motion seconded by Gretchen Kueter. Motion Carried.  
 
Associate Pastor’s Report: Pastor Derek referenced his report. He has plans and goals for the new year.  
 
Action Item: Pastor Derek moved the following motion:  

In order to permit Rev. Derek Rosenstiel to benefit from the provisions of Section 107 and 108 of 
the Internal Revenue Code of 1954, the council specifies that the total compensation paid to him during 
the fiscal year ended 2021 includes a housing allowance. Rev. Derek Rosenstiel estimates that he will 
spend $20,000 during the year for housing expenses. Since such approval by the council would permit 
him to deduct that amount from his taxable income and has no further effect upon our congregation or 
budget, it was RESOLVED, That the total compensation of $55,508 paid to Rev. Derek Rosenstiel includes a 
housing allowance of $20,000. 
Motion seconded by Jason Duba. Motion Carried.  
 
Treasurer Report: Jonathan is planning on doing a spreadsheet that is easier to read and understand for the 
congregation.  
 
Financial Secretary: Nothing to report for the month.  
 
 
 
 
 



Old Business:  
Review Directive of Covid 19, and the review of Covid 19 data along with church reopening discussion:  
The council reviewed and discussed which data source the church is going to use to keep the church open for 
in person worship.  
Action Item: Terry Hoefflin moved to propose the council and church to use the Dubuque County IDPH 
numbers and percentages. If the percentage is 15% or above, the council will reconsider closing the church.  
Alex Beck seconded the motion. Motion Carried.  
If the number spikes over the 15% - a vote via email will go out to the council.  
 
New Business: 
Planning for a pledge drive – how to handle the deficit:  
Action item: Amanda Matson moved to have the finance committee propose some fundraising options that 
are inviting to the congregation before the next council meeting. Jason Duba seconded. Motion carried.  
Action Item:  Amanda Matson made an amendment to the original motion:  
All committee night groups take a directive to work with the finance liaison on some fundraising options that are 
inviting to the congregation before the next council meeting. Jason Duba seconded. Motion carried.  
 
Reconnect and Reestablish All Committee Night: The council wants to get back to all committee night on the 
1st Tuesdays of the month via zoom. This will start March 2nd. The devotion will start at 6pm, the Meeting will 
be from 6:15 – 7:15, and then executive council will follow. All congregation members are invited to attend. 
There was a draft invitation that was made by Amanda Matson. Gretchen Kueter and Adam Eikamp will also 
help in the invitation to include all members.  
 
Council Retreat and meeting: The council retreat will be March 6th from Noon to 3pm via zoom.  
The March council meeting will be March 16th at 6:30pm.  
 
Committee Reports:   The committee reports were included in the council packet. Terry Hoefflin moved to 
approve the committee reports, Alex Beck seconded. The motion carried.  
 
Communications to Committees:  

1) Reestablish All Committee Night 
2) Fundraising and Budget Ideas 
3) Pastor will be on vacation Feb 24 – March 2nd 
4) 15% Positivity Rate for the possible reclosing of church.  

 
Tami Ernster moved to adjourn the meeting at 8pm. Alex Beck seconded the motion. Motion Carried.  
 
The Lord’s Prayer was said by all members via Zoom. 
 
Submitted by  
 
Michele Faubel 
Holy Trinity Lutheran Church Council Secretary 



























































HTLC – Outreach Team    Meeting notes 2/9/2021 

Attendees via Zoom: Pastor Derek, Gretchen, Glenn, Judy, Sue & Mary 

o Sue Minter will continue to serve as a team representative on the Financial Committee 
o Successful Food Distribution on 1/23/21, worked with the city to reroute the traffic flow, served 

less people but the new traffic flow worked well with the number served.  
o Next food distributions at HTLC – 5/15 & 7/17, discussed working on the “meal” we distribute if 

we cannot be inside the church. 
o $6,464 balance in the food pantry account. 
o Sue volunteered to find volunteers to help keep the pantries stocked. Will find 3 people/families 

to stock Monday, Wednesday and Friday from 9-3 p.m. Currently only stocking the inside pantry. 
o Discussed the need to get more members involved in the team. 
o Discussed new projects for 2021. We want to revisit a previous plan to create “small groups” 

that would be available to volunteer to do projects for HTLC members,others outside our church 
walls and join groups in the community who need manpower. Our focus is to make a presence 
in the community for HTLC. Discussed how to reach out to folks interested and determine their 
talents. For example; a small group of members who would be able to help prepare/serve food 
at the Mission or other centers, a small group that can complete light maintenance or projects 
etc. One suggestion was to send out a Survey Monkey to the members asking who would like to 
join a small group and what talents/interest they have. Sue will review the present time & talent 
form and present suggested questions and project explanation to create the survey. 

o Mary Strom to check with the Rescue Mission on their schedule for helping serve a meal. 
o Mark your calendars for monthly team meetings the first Tuesday of the month at 6:00 p.m. we 

will continue to meet via Zoom until we can meet at church 

 

Submitted by Sue Minter 



















Noah’s Ark Board Meeting 
Minutes  
2.2.21 
 
Staff Correspondence 
Previous Meeting Minutes 
Director’s Report 

• Two-year-old room – should be in the room next week. 
o Planning to send out photos to parents since they are not allowed in. 

• Staffing update 
• Fall 2021 Enrollment 

o Concerns about the 3- and 4-year-old programs because enrollment is down. 
This has been a trend over the past few years due to a plethora of other 4-year-
old preschool programs in town.  

o Jenifer suggested reducing the 3- and 4-year-old programs and possibly 
enhancing the younger classrooms. 

o Could also focus more on promoting the teachers in the programs 
o Kate suggested taking some simple advertising steps, such as Google reviews, 

update website, and billboards, before making the decision to reduce the 
preschool programs 

• Update Parent Handbook 
o Jenifer will try to get some updates to the Board for March meeting. 
o Some parents have issues with health policies. 
o Also need to update Emergency Preparedness policies 

Treasurer’s Report 
• Kate is ensuring bills/payments with two-year-old room are accurate. 
• Working on setting an overall staffing budget for Jenifer to work within. 

Old Business 
• Staff Appreciation 

o Mandy suggested starting a virtual garage sale on Stuff Etc. 
o Ryan to work with Jenifer to create a Facebook group private to Noah’s Ark 

parents 


